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Campus Information 

The "Village Insider" with Francis:  

Monday June 16th at 1PM 
 

 The “Village Insider" is lead by Francis Glynn, Environmental Services Director  

Need a LV Bus Tour of Campus? 
 

  Resident, Jack Brake, would like to invite you to an LV Bus Tour and walking tour of the Londonderry  
  Village Campus. We will meet at the Snell CC entrance and the tours will be approximately an hour in   
  length, once a month beginning at 1:00 PM the 1st Friday of each month. Reservations are required,  
  sign up slip in this newsletter. Questions, call Trudy at Ext. 3048.  

2025 Independent Living Committee Meeting Dates 

JUNE 9 1:30 PM EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING BOARD ROOM 

JULY 14 1:30 PM QUARTERLY MEETING WORSHIP CENTER 

Touchtown-Uniguest Volunteer: Dale G. 
 

This information system was created by Touchtown but now has a new owner and new icon, Uniguest. 
Would you like to use the LV Uniguest system, but you're not sure how to access the site? Resident, 
Dale G. will be happy to guide you on how to use this communication system available from your  
personal computer or smart phone. Give Dale a call to arrange an appointment.  

Redner's Save-A-Tape Program  
 

 When checking out at Redner's, please be sure to use your Redner's Rewards card. We can not use   
 the Redner's receipts unless your Rewards card is presented at the time of check out. PLEASE DO   
 NOT CUT ANY PORTION OF THE RECEIPT. THE ENTIRE RECEIPT IS NEEDED.  

Thank you for saving your receipts!  

Newsletter Changes!   
 We are trying to look at reducing our paper usage with our monthly Newsletters. The June  
 addition will notice a number of items not seen as articles because they are reported on the  
 center calendar as a regular event that does not require registration. We are also reducing the   
 writing of the articles to put more information on each page. This is a new adventure. We do   
 place the Newsletter on our LV website and the Uniguest Community system for residents to   
 view. We welcome any suggestions for improvements as we continue to develop informative   
 ways to share what is happening at the village. Be sure to keep informed living an active life   
 style in our vibrant community.  
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Campus Information 

Massage Therapy 
Discover the health benefits of Massage therapy available at our LV Health Clinic.  

Crystal (Crys) Bashore is a Licensed Massage Therapist available only on the 1st Tuesday of the month.  
Cindy Rohland is also a Licensed Massage Therapist available weekly on Tuesdays & Fridays.  

Both are extremely flexible in accommodating schedules.  
Crys can be reached by either  

Phone: 717-644-1169 or Email: simplyhands2@gmail.com 
Cindy can be reached by either  

Phone: 570-850-3106 or Email: crohland11@yahoo.com 
Resident Rates: 

15 Minutes $18  /  30 Minutes $36  /  60 Minutes $72 
 

Foot Reflexology 
 

11AM - 3PM BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
Call: Crystal Deller at 717-507-4323 and please leave a message of your requested appointment time.  

Crystal will call you back to confirm.  
Location:  

Health Clinic Massage & Reflexology Room (next to the Salon) 
Reflexology Service Rates: 

30 Minutes $36  /  60 Minutes $72 
There is a $25 charge for no show appointments. Please text, email or call ahead with cancellations.   

The FREE on campus only taxi service’s hours are: 
Monday through Friday - 8:30am to 3:30pm 

 

Volunteer drivers have been trained & certified in golf cart transport  
& may be reached at 717-497-2492 during the above listed times. 

 
Please call Jane Quairoli at Ext. 3051 with any questions.  

 

 June Quiz Features High School Student 
Contestants and Special Guest Performer 

 

For the June LV Community Quiz, each team will include a LV resident and a Palmyra 
High School student.  The special guest will be a High School student who will sing and 
play the guitar.  Quiz questions focus on Father’s Day, Graduations and Flag Day.  We’ll 
also have our regular features, including a Fitness Minute with Mary, Lauren and Corey 
and Pun Fun with Gabriele. 
 

 

The June Quiz is scheduled for Thursday, June 26th at 2pm in the DiMatteo Center.   
 

       Remember, everyone is welcome and no reservations are needed. 
           Please join us for the Londonderry Village Community Quiz! 
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Campus Information 

Reservation slip located in the back of this Newsletter. 
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Campus Information 

Insurance Advisory Services 
 

Friday morning insurance office hours at Londonderry Village with Mike Landis from Balsbaugh  
Insurance Agency will be discontinued effective July 1, 2025. Londonderry Village management is 
making this change after evaluating solicitation policies and access given to outside businesses. 
 

Residents are welcome to request appointments and continue utilizing Mike’s expertise, but he will 
no longer have reserved space each week for these meetings. Mike’s contact information is available 

from any of the receptionists. 
 

Mike has been meeting and assisting LV residents and staff for almost 35 years. Please join LV  
management in expressing appreciation to Mike Landis for his years of dedication assisting LV  
residents and staff. 

What’s New at The Stoneback Library 
Auxiliary Library request  

Sign and date the check-out book card located inside on the book cover.  
Then place the card in the labeled card box.  

The Rise and Fall of  
Miss Fannie's Biscuits 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bolton Brunstetter  

Every Deadly Suspicion 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Janice Cantore 

Grandma Ruth  
Doesn't Like Funerals  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sharon Mondragon 

The Unlikely Yarn of  
the Dragon Lady  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sharon Mondragon 

An Overdue Match  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sarah Monzon 

What’s New at The Stoneback Library  
Palmyra Public Library Satellite Shelves 

A Lebanon County Library System card is needed to borrow these books.  
Our library volunteers can help you obtain a card.   

Below is a sample of titles now available. 

Our volunteers can also help you order books from the larger Lebanon County Library System  
as well as the PA Power Library which provides access to over 1,500 Pennsylvania libraries. 
The Stoneback Library is open 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday. 

                 Hard Backs                     Large Print                                             DVD’s 
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Birthday Wishes List 
 

 If having a birthday is not special enough, wouldn't it be fun to know who else is celebrating a birthday   
 on the same day? Upon a resident suggestion, we will be compiling a list of IL Resident birthdays. The   
 current birthday list for each month will be printed each month in the newsletter beginning in the New  
 Year. If you would like your name on that list and share your birthday, please fill out the slip in the back  
 of the newsletter with your name & birthday. Questions, call Trudy at Ext. 3048 

Campus Information 

Reader’s Theater  
Have you ever wanted to be a part of a theatrical skit but never had the opportunity? Here  
is your chance!  Readers' theater is a fun, easy way for seniors to participate in simple  
theater skits for both those who enjoy acting or always wanted to try but have a difficult 
time memorizing lines.  It is a style of theater in which the actors present dramatic readings 
of narrative material without costumes, props, scenery, or special lighting. If interested in 
this activity opportunity, please call Trudy at ext. 3048 

Village Convenience Store  
VILLAGE CONVENIENCE STORE - JUNE 

 

HOURS: 10 AM to 12:30 PM - Monday through Friday 
 

June is finally here so summer is just around the corner.  May all your days be filled with joy, 
fun and laughter. June is Strawberry month.  We will be featuring fresh strawberries,  
shortcake and Cool Whip for you to make your own strawberry shortcake or just bite into a 
fresh, sweet strawberry for a great snack.  Sounds delicious! 
 

The fresh summer fruits and produce are also just right around the corner. Keep watching  
our board and check out the daily specials. Also remember to check out our selection of  
cereals. This is a great way to help start your day.  A bowl of cereal and fresh fruit. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Until next month. 
THE TEAM 

The Shoppers Delight $10 gift certificate winners for the month of April 
Week of:  

   April 4th – Ray D.    April 11th  – Doris Z.   
   April 18th – Doris C.   April 25th – Pierrette  B.   
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Dining Services 

DUE TO THE SEASON CHANGE THE  

JUNE CAFÉ MONTHLY MENU WILL NOT BE IN THIS NEWSLETTER. 

PLEASE PICK UP A COPY AT THE CAFÉ  

OR AT ANY RECEPTIONISTS DESKS   
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Speakers • Talks • Groups 

 

 
Every 4th Wednesday 

 

TED Talks meets every 4th Wednesday at 2PM in the Theater Room. If you have a topic you would 
like to know more about, share with others, or spark interest, submit your topic suggestions to 
Trudy at ext. 3048. No reservations needed. Topics for this month: Female Friendship-Jane Fonda, 
Lily Tomlin, Why we laugh, How to have a good conversation. 

Caregiver Support Group:  

Tanya Nagle June 12th at 2PM                                  

 Tanya Nagle will be coming in from Home Instead to share her support to balance caregiver  

 challenges and the finding the ways to take a break. We meet in the Theater room at 2:00 pm.  

 We welcome new members any time. Support is vital in giving care.  

Genealogy Help Available  
 

Interested in researching your family history, but don't know how to get started?  Already started 
your genealogical journey, but don't know where to go from here?  LV has a new resident who  
recently moved to our community who is a genealogist, Glenn Stephens.  Glenn is willing to work 
one-on-one with you in this journey and he is also familiar with DNA Genetics. Please call Glenn if 
you are interested in working with him on your genealogical journey at 717-215-8128. 
 

A special thank you to Dale Good who has been filling these shoes for the past several years. 

Veterans Club: Flag Burning June 14th  
 

 The LV Veterans Club will be holding their annual flag burning ceremony for ALL American Flags  

 needing to be retired.  Please place ONLY American Flags in the designated boxes located in the   

 Snell Community Center and Wheaton Lobby.  All are invited, along with the members of the  

 Veterans Club to the burning Saturday, June 14th at 10:00 AM at the flagpole on Wenger Drive.     

 Questions, call Chuck T.   

Card Making Group: 1st Friday of each month 
 

If you enjoy making cards, please join the Card Making Group at 10:00 AM in the Village Art Center 

the 1st Friday of each month.  No reservations needed.  Questions, call Trudy at ext. 3048 

All are invited to stop by the Village Art Center to buy a card for only .25 each.  Drop the money in 

the box on top of the glass display case.  Other items are also available in the glass case. 
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Grief Support Group 
 

 

Finding our way through grief can be a complex and lonely path.  Grief is a heavy load to carry, even 
for the strongest of shoulders.  To help our elders who are wrestling with grief, the Chaplains will be 
offering a 6-week grief support group beginning Monday, May 5th. The six weeks will cover topics 
including: understanding your grief; working through processes of grief; caring for yourself in grief; 
ways of remembering a loved one; and finding meaning through grief. These one-hour sessions will 
include times of reflection and support, as well as providing tools for self-care. Sessions will take 
place in the Theater Room from 2-3 PM on June 2nd, 9th, 16th.  If you would like to be part of this 
support group or if you have questions, please contact Chaplain Ken on Ext. 3054 or by email at 
kphillips@londonderryvillage.org.  

 

        Men’s Bible Study: Every Friday 
 

         Men's Bible Study meets every Friday at 10:00 AM in the Fellowship Hall.  
                      All men invited to attend this study led by Herb Steffy.  
              No reservations needed. Questions, call Bob Fike 717-919-7171. 

Speakers • Talks • Groups 

             LV Book Club: Monday June 23rd at 3PM   

 The book club meets every 4th Monday of the month at 3:00 PM in the Village   
 Art Center. The June book is, "The lost summers of Newport," by  Beatriz  
 Williams. If you need a copy of the book, please call Donna F. 

                         Conversations with Friends:  
 

Conversations with Friends will not be meeting over the summer. Stay tuned for the fall schedule.    

Questions, please call Cynthia R.  

Ladies Afternoon Tea: Monday, July 28th     

Ladies Afternoon Tea will be held Monday, July 28th at 1:30 PM.  Consider joining us for a  
time of conversation, tea and dessert and the opportunity to meet someone new. Please feel  
free to bring something other than tea to drink if you prefer something different. Reservations  
required. Questions:  Call Trudy ext. 3048  

Music Appreciation Hour: Wed. June 25th at 11:15AM 
 

Come join our group as we experience different forms of beautiful music. It's educational, 
interesting, and relaxing to be with friends. Stop in any time! Learn about the amazing  
talents in our world! We always meet the fourth Wednesday of each month at 11:15 am in 
the DiMatteo Worship Center Chapel area. Call Mary Lee at 3186 for more information. 
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Programs in the DiMatteo Worship Center 

Arissa May Student Piano Recital 
 

LV is welcoming the students of Arissa May for their spring piano recital, Sunday, June 1st at 2:00 PM in 
the Di Matteo Worship Center.  No reservations needed.  Questions:  Call Trudy ext. 3048. 

Piano Music with Bryan Herber: Wed. June 11th 
 

All are invited to be entertained by Bryan Herber's light hearted piano music, Wednesday, June 11th at 
2:00 PM in the Di Matteo Worship Center.  Feel free to sing along with these familiar songs from the 
past.  No reservations needed. Questions, call Trudy ext. 3048 

Servant Stage is returning on July 15th  

with "Swing" A Broadway musical  
 

Mark your calendars for Tuesday, July 15 at 7:00 PM in the Di Matteo Worship Center. The show is  
a Pay-What-You-Will performance. SWING! is a high-energy Broadway musical that celebrates the 
vibrant dance and music style of swing, a genre that became popular in the 1930s and '40s.  
Featuring a series of dance numbers rather than a traditional narrative, the show highlights the  
athleticism and excitement of swing dancing, from jitterbug to Lindy hop. With music ranging from 
jazz standards to more contemporary takes, SWING! showcases the incredible talents of both  
dancers and musicians, creating an electrifying atmosphere that captures the spirit and joy of this 
classic American art form.  

July 4th Patriotic Program: Sunday June 29th at 3PM  
 

Mark your calendars for a wonderful Sunday celebration honoring our wonderful United Sates of 
America. The program is held in the Di Matteo Worship Center! We are fortunate to have a talented 
residents who have planned an energizing program filled with red, white, and blue decorations,  
patriotic songs, wonderful hymns and inspirational readings. This year's planning group is Bonnie 
Harris, Tillie Phillippy, El Foore, Chaplain Ken, and Chuck Theal. There will be piano, organ and  
vocalists. Also, a few guest additions; Flutist-Carolyn Phillips, Guitar-Ken Phillips, Power Point  
technician- Kaycee Phillips, Bagpipe-Alex Cassel, Bugle-Russ Boeshore, and audience participation. 
No sign-up necessary. We will all feel proud to be an American!  

Paul Brandt Musical Pictorial: Wednesday, June 18th 
Paul will present one of his newest musical pictorials, Alpine Lakes Peaks and Trains, Wednesday, 
June 18th at 2:00 PM in the Di Matteo Worship Center. Explore Switzerland's majestic Alps. Take in 
breathtaking Alpine vistas and scenic train tours through picturesque passes and valleys. Ascend to 
10,000 ft. for magnificent close up views of the Swiss snowcaps. Tours include old town Zurich, Zermatt 
and the “Matterhorn” and Lucerne and Mt. Pilatus. The program also explores Northern Italy's serene 
Lake Maggiore with the Alps as a backdrop. Highlights include a scenic lake cruise to Isola Bella known  
as the “Beautiful Island”, a scenic drive and a day trip to a hidden gem SACRO MONTE OF SAN  
GIULIO” (Sacred Mount of Saint Julius). No reservations needed. Questions: Call Trudy ext. 3048  
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Programs in the DiMatteo Worship Center 

Trips & Excursions  

Mt. Gretna: Million Dollar Quartet July 17th    
 

On December 4, 1956 an extraordinary twist of fate brought Johnny Cash, Jerry Lee Lewis, Carl  
Perkins, and Elvis Presley together at Sun Records in Memphis for what would be one of the greatest 

jam sessions ever. Million Dollar Quartet brings that legendary night to life with an irresistible tale 
of broken promises, secrets, betrayal, and celebrations that is both poignant and funny. Relive the 
era with an incredible score of rock 'n' roll, gospel, R&B, and country hits performed live onstage by 
world-class actors and musicians. Hit songs include "Blue Suede Shoes," "Fever," "Walk the Line," 
and more. Mt Gretna Theatre tickets at $40.00 each on Thursday, July 17 at 2:00 pm. We will be 
leaving the Snell CC entrance at 1:00 pm. Reservations and payment due by June 27. Sign-up slip in 
the June Newsletter ONLY. 

AARP Smart Driver Course: June 12th & 13th  
 

Hit the road with confidence, courtesy of the newly updated, award-winning AARP Smart Driver 
Course. LV will be offering this course Thursday, June 12th and Friday, June 13th from 12:30pm to  
4:30pm in the Fellowship Hall. You will learn helpful driving strategies and you may even qualify  
for a multi year discount on your auto insurance! AARP members save 20% on the cost of the 
course. The instructor is David Sollenberger. To register, fill out the reservation slip in the back of 
this newsletter. You must attend both days to receive the certificate. Please bring your current PA 
drivers license and your AARP ID (if you are a member). Cost is $20.00 for members and $25.00 for 
non-members. Pay on the day of event. Questions: Call Trudy ext. 3048  
 

FOR THOSE WHO TOOK THE APRIL CLASS, YOU HAVE THE OPTION OF ATTENDING FRIDAY, JUNE 
13TH AS THE MAKE UP SESSION, OR YOU MAY CHOOSE TO READ THAT PART OF THE MANUAL ON 
YOUR OWN AND SEND YOUR FORM TO YOUR INSURANCE OFFICE. 

Jukebox Jamboree a Barbershop Show: Sat. Sept. 13 at 3PM  
An exciting performance is planned for your Saturday night. Singing Cedar Chorus and special Guest 
Laura Lebeau! Program is at Church of the Good Shepherd in Lebanon. The discounted tickets are 
$12.00 each if bought early. The LV Buses will be leaving from the Snell CC Entrance at 6:00 pm.  
Reservation and tickets required.  
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Trips & Excursions  

Third Tuesday Shopping Trip: June 17th 
The Third Tuesday trip will take place Tuesday, June 17th.  We will be traveling to Patches Family 
Creamery in Lebanon.  You will have your choice of shopping their store, eating lunch and/or dessert.  

The bus will depart Snell CC at 9:30 AM.  Reservations required.  Questions, call Trudy ext. 3048. 

Bank Runs: Every Wednesday  
 

  The LV Bus will be available to take residents  

  to their banking Branches in the Palmyra  

  area. The bus will leave Snell CC at 2:30 PM.  

 No reservations needed.  

 

WEEKLY GROCERY BUS SCHEDULE 
 

Weis………...8:00 AM every Friday 

Redner’s……..8:30 AM  every Friday 

Giant & Karn’s..10:00 AM every Friday 

Walmart Shopping:   
First Tuesday of Every Month 

The bus will leave from the Snell  
Community Center Entrance at: 

8:00 AM - 9:00 AM - 10:00 AM 

Friday Grocery Shopping 

 The weekly IL Resident grocery shopping trips leave   
 from the Snell Community Center, however, if you  
 request being picked up at the Wheaton Entrance,  
 (or from a specific IL unit for residents that are no  
 longer driving), it is your responsibility to call Jane  
 Quairoli at Ext. 3051 for a reservation. 

     40 Diners: Friday June 13th  
 

 The LV Bus will travel to Esther's Restaurant  
 Friday, June 13th. The bus will leave Snell CC  
 at 12:15 PM. Please arrive 15 minutes early.   

 Reservations required.  
Please call Cynthia R. for cancellations. 

   HOB: Tuesday June 24th 
 

The LV Bus will travel to Manada Hill Diner  
Tuesday, June 24th. The bus will leave Snell CC  

at 12:30 PM. Please arrive 15 minutes early.   
Reservations required.  

Please call Cynthia R. for cancellations. 

Hershey Area Women’s Connection 
“Who’s on Board?” Luncheon Buffet   

At the Hershey Italian Lodge Wednesday June 11, 2025  
 12:00 Noon to 2:00 pm - $22.00 (pay at the door) 

 Reservations Due by Thursday June 5th  
Menu: 

Italian Meatballs, stuffed shells with marinara sauce, mixed green salad, dessert, coffee and tea. 
 

RESPOND WITH THE RESERVATION SLIP IN YOUR MAILBOX OR IN THIS NEWSLETTER 
(TO CANCEL CALL BARB B. BY NOON THE MONDAY PRIOR TO THE LUNCHEON.  

 The LV Bus will leave Snell CC promptly at 11:15 AM 
 Program 

Feature: A Charcuterie Board prepared by Erika McCabe, Mechanicsburg PA 
 Speaker: Michele Wilson, Raleigh NC; “Who Has Control of Your Steering Wheel” 



13 

 

Trips & Excursions  
A Chorus Line Dinner Theater in the fall:  

Would you be INTERESTED in going?   
 

Dutch Apple Dinner Theatre is presenting the famous classic: A Chorus Line! Follow a group of Broadway 

dancers on this heart-pounding, nail-biting, ensemble audition. As the competition heats up, the director 

asks each performer to share about themselves and what influenced their decision to become dancers. 
Watch as their individual lives transform them into A Chorus Line! The buffet meal would be at 11:30 
am and the musical will be at 1:00 pm and returning to LV around 4:30 pm. Tickets for the meal and the 
show will be $78 each. The date will be Thursday, October 2nd. Please complete a sign up to hold the 
date and seat on the bus. NO ticket money needed until August. 

Mt Gretna Summer Concert Series Sat. Evenings at 7:30 PM 
Summer Concert Series is a Pay-What-You-Want series. Saturday, July 26 at 7:30 pm will be a blend of 
the music of Fleetwood Mac and ABBA. The concert is held at the MT Gretna Tabernacle Rain or Shine. 
An energetic walk down Memory Lane. This is a PAY-WHAT-YOU-WANT show. The LV Bus will be leaving 
the Snell CC entrance at 6:15 pm for parking ease. You can bring a cushion for seating on the wooden 
church style pews. Deadline is July 9  

Camp Swatara and Miniature Golf: Monday July 21st   
 

The annual trip to Camp Swatara summer food and fun! We will be traveling by LV Bus or by car for  
a day of outdoor relaxation. The meal will be Beef BBQ, macaroni and potato salads, fruit salad, deviled 
eggs, chips and variety of whoopee pies! There are interactive games, hiking, miniature golf, or simply 
relaxing under a shady tree. Bring a bagged style chair or use the folding chairs from the pavilion. The 
event is $9.00 each. The deadline is July 3. Sign-up is in the June  Newsletter. The LV Bus will be leaving 
at 11:15 AM from the Snell CC entrance.  If you are playing  miniature golf check the box. Golf is from 
1:30 PM to 3:00 PM.  

UNTO A Cru Ministry: Every 3rd Thursday    

LV will be taking a bus to UNTO Global Logistics Center every third Thursday of each month. By engaging 
with UNTO, generous individuals and organizations provide necessary funds and material resources that 
help people around the world.  The LV Bus will depart Snell CC at 8:30 AM and will return approximately 
12:30 PM. PLEASE FILL OUT THE SLIP IN THE  BACK OF THE NEWSLETTER EACH MONTH IF YOU WOULD 
LIKE TO ATTEND! Questions: Call Trudy Wondering what we do on our UNTO trips?  OUR LV VOLUNTEER 
GROUP HAVE MADE 1000 BRACELETS! The bracelets are filling an order from Samaritans Purse Ministry. 
The bracelets will be put in the Christmas shoe boxes given out to underprivileged children all around 
the world. The different colored beads are used to tell the gospel story to the children who receive 
them. We have also sorted and packed clothing, shoes, bedding & seeds. Some of the ladies have made 
hats, mittens, pillow cases and more. Please consider joining this group of volunteers!  

Bible Fellowship Luncheon: June 4th   
 

Adult Bible Fellowship Luncheon will take place Wednesday, June 4th at the Hershey Free Church.  A $5.00 
donation will be collected at the luncheon.  PLEASE DO NOT GIVE YOUR MONEY WITH THE RESERVATION 
SLIP.  The LV Bus will depart Snell CC at 10:00AM.  Reservations are required.  The luncheon will not take 
place in July or August.  Questions, call Trudy ext. 3048 
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 June 2025 

Sunday, June 01 Monday, June 02 Tuesday, June 03 Wednesday, June 04

10am Chapel Broadcast 10am to 12pm ReNewed Hearing Solutions 8, 9 & 10am Walmart Trips 10am Bible Fellowship Lunch

  2pm Grief Support Group 1pm Bible Study with Chaplain Ken 1:30pm Hand & Foot Card Game 

2pm Arissa May Student Piano Recital 3pm Open Wii Bowling 1:30pm Cornhole (Studio) 2:30pm Bank Runs

  6pm Billiards 2:30pm Scrabble 7pm Evening Worship

4pm Chapel Service   6pm Evening Pinochle   (Heidelberg COB)

  (Chaplain Ken)   7pm Shuffleboard   

        

        

Sunday, June 08 Monday, June 09 Tuesday, June 10 Wednesday, June 11

10am Chapel Broadcast 11am Rosary 11am Textile Group 11:15am Hershey Women's Connection

  2pm Grief Support Group 1pm Bible Study with Chaplain Ken 1:30pm Hand & Foot Card Game 

4pm Chapel Service 3pm Open Wii Bowling 1:30pm Cornhole (Studio) 2pm Piano Music with Bryan Herber

  (Chaplain Ken) 6pm Billiards 2:30pm Scrabble 1:30pm Hand & Foot Card Game 

    6pm Evening Pinochle 2:30pm Bank Runs

    7pm Shuffleboard 7pm Evening Worship

        (Spring Creek COB)

Sunday, June 15 Monday, June 16 Tuesday, June 17 Wednesday, June 18

10am Chapel Broadcast 10am to 12pm ReNewed Hearing Solutions 9:30am Third Tuesday Shopping 10am The Village Harmony

  1pm The Village Insider 1pm Bible Study with Chaplain Ken 1:30pm Hand & Foot Card Game 

4pm Chapel Service 2pm Grief Support Group 1:30pm Cornhole (Studio) 2pm Paul Brandt Musical Pictorial

  (Chaplain Ken) 3pm Open Wii Bowling 2:30pm Scrabble 2:30pm Bank Runs

  6pm Billiards  6pm Evening Pinochle 7pm Evening Worship

    7pm Shuffleboard   (Encounter Church)

Sunday, June 22 Monday, June 23 Tuesday, June 24 Wednesday, June 25

10am Chapel Broadcast 1:30pm Ladies Afternoon Tea 10am Communion w/Palm Lutheran Church 11:15am Music Appreciation Hour

  3pm Open Wii Bowling 12:30pm HOB 1:30pm Hand & Foot Card Game 

4pm Chapel Service 3pm LV Book Club 1:30pm Cornhole (Studio) 2PM TED Talks

  (Linda Sprandel) 6pm Billiards  2:30pm Scrabble 2:30pm Bank Runs

    6pm Evening Pinochle 7pm Evening Worship

    7pm Shuffleboard   (Ridgeway Community COB)

Sunday, June 29 Monday, June 30   

10am Chapel Broadcast 3pm Open Wii Bowling     

  6pm Billiards      

3pm July 4th Patriotic Program/Service       
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 June 2025 
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Wellness Way 
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Wellness Way 

Please join us every Thursday for water volleyball in the pool at 1:45  
It’s all about learning and laughing, fun and friendship.  

All skill levels welcome! 

 Looking to improve your golf game this summer?  
 

 Join Corey at the putting green at 10am for fun exercises on Friday June 6th, Friday June 13th,   
 Friday June 20th, and Friday June 27th. Be sure to bring your putter. If you don’t have a putter   
 please let Corey know. All skill levels welcome. Rain location will be Studio.  

Questions? Call the Wellness Center at ext. 3210. 

"Step & Sculpt" 
 

 Join us for "Step & Sculpt" in the studio Fridays in June at 2 PM for a 30-minute upbeat step  

                                aerobics class that combines easy-to-follow step movements with light weight       

                                toning exercises to help shape and strengthen your muscles while boosting   

                                your energy. This is a beginner friendly class!  

Cornhole  
 

 Cornhole is a fun game where players take turns tossing bean bags at a raised, angled board   
 with a hole in the top. Ready to play? Don’t know how to play? Join us in the studio on Tuesday   
 afternoons starting June 3rd at 1:30pm to learn, play, and have fun!  
 All skill levels welcome. Questions? Call the Wellness Center at ext. 3211 
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A New Format - Short Discussion after the movie... 

Did you like or dislike the movie?  Why? 

 Ragamuffin June 6th at 3:00PM  - True Life Story 

“He found the secret, that if you want to find your life, you have to give it away.” - Shane Claiborne 

He was a poet and a beggar, more comfortable with the homeless than the wealthy, a  
musical prodigy who rose to fame. Rich Mullins refused to let his struggles distract him from 
God, who was resilient to live a life of honesty, and this is his story.  Later, after his success 
he allowed his salary to be only what average Americans earned.  The rest he gave away to 
charities and churches. Rich Mullins wrote the song, “Awesome God”. 
Released 2013 – 1hr. 36 min – Rated PG-13 – Closed Caption 

 

 
Flywheel June 13th at 6:30PM the Giants 

A dishonest used car salesman decides to become the salesman that God wants him to be  
with surprising results. Even his wife and child do not trust him with his comments! Come 
and see how God can change even a used car salesman into a Christian, truthful person. A 
light-hearted drama. 
Released 2003 – 2 hrs. 0 min. – Rating G – Closed Caption  

From Creators of Facing the Giants  

 

 
Anything Goes June 20th at 3:00PM 

Bill Benson (Bing Crosby) decides to start a new show.  He hires Ted Adams (Donald O’ 
Conner) and takes a ship from Europe along with Donald. Bing finds/hires Patsy Blair (Mitzi 
Gaynor) before sailing for Bing’s new show when they land in the US. During the ship trip, 
Donald finds Gaby Duval (Zizi Jeanmarie)  and offers her the third slot in the three person 
new show. The two guys finally realize they now have four people instead of the show for 
three people. Funny musical and romance is the what happens next. Perhaps a 3.5 person 
show would be appropriate, you need to come and see what develops. 
Released 1956 – 1 hr. 46 min. Rated TV-G – Closed Caption 

 

 
I Still Believe June 27th at 6:30PM 

The movie is based on the life of American contemporary Christian music singer-songwriter 
Jeremy Camp and his first wife, Melissa Lynn Henning-Camp, who was diagnosed with ovari-
an cancer shortly before they married.  She shortly becomes cancer-free.  Six months later, 
Jeremy and Melissa marry. Everything seems perfect until after their honeymoon, when she 
wakes up in pain.  Her cancer has returned.  Jeremy begins to question his faith in God. In 
the hospital, Jeremy sings a song he wrote ("Walk by Faith") during their honeymoon. Melis-
sa passes shortly after.  Jeremy becomes angry at God, and chooses to abandon his musical 
career, smashing his guitar until it breaks… 
Camp's song "I Still Believe" is the film's namesake. 
Released 2020 – 1hr. 55 min. – Rated PG – Closed Caption  

True Story of Christian Singer Jeremy Camp 
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In Loving Memory 

We extend our sympathy to the family of: 
 

 John “Jack” Bogrette Jr., who died on April 17, 2025. 

 Dorothy “Dottie” Kroll, who died on April 23, 2025. 

 Robert Houck, who died on May 11, 2025.  

As part of a caring community, we grieve losses and want to stay connected.  

Each month, we include names of those who are gone from us physically,  

but whose lives we want to remember in thoughts and prayers.  

Due to newsletter deadlines, dates span the 16th of one month  

through the 15th of the next month.  

Tuesday Bible Study  
 

The Tuesday Bible Study will end for the Summer and resume on September 9th Tuesdays at 1 PM 
in the Fellowship Hall. 
 

Grief Support Group 
 

The Grief Support Group will end on June 16th. 
 

Sunday Worship Time Change 
 

The Sunday Worship Service will change from 10 AM to 4 PM beginning on Sunday, June 1st.  There 
will still be a Worship Service broadcast on Sunday mornings at 10 AM on Channel 4 for those who 
would like to watch a morning service. This change will allow residents who attend their churches in 

the morning to join for worship on Sundays in our Chapel with the Londonderry Village community. 
 

This change in service time will provide greater opportunities for residents to participate in our  
Sunday Worship Service. Please contact Chaplain Ken if you are a: 
 
 

•  Pastor or Bible teacher and would like to use your gifts to occasionally teach in our Sunday   
   Worship. 
 

•  Musician or vocalist and would like to use your musical gifts to occasionally minister in our  
    Sunday Worship. 
 

•  Resident who would like to volunteer to share your testimony, read Scripture, or volunteer in  
    some other capacity (e.g. Greeter) in our Sunday Worship.  

 

Chaplain Ken Phillips 
Ext: 3054 
Email: kphillips@londonderryvillage.org 
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Common Good June 2025  
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Village Art Center 

 

Textile Group:  

Every 2nd Tuesday at 11:00 AM 

The Textile Group meets the 2nd Tuesday of 
each month at 11:00 AM in the Village Art  
Center. All interested sewers, quilter, knitters, 
crocheters please join us! We work on different 
projects throughout the year.  

No reservations required.  
Questions, call Lynn D.  

 

Mixed Art with Cindy   

Every 2nd & 4th Friday   
 

 Mixed Art with Cindy meets every 2nd & 4th  
 Friday at 5:30PM in the Village Art Center.   
 Reservations requested, sign up in this newsletter.    
 Questions, call Trudy ext. 3048  

Special Announcements 

Hoping you thoroughly enjoy your Special Day,  
surrounded by all of your Wonderful Friends and Family!   

 

June Happy Birthday Wishes 
   Louise Craft, June 1   Toni Onushco, June 19 
   Mary Ann Shearer, June 3              Donna Miller, June 20 
   Donna Streeper, June 5                         Jan Geesaman, June 24 
   Betty Dunkelberger, June 6         Kirby Dubble, June 26 
   Denise Brightbill, June 7                      Doris Curry, June 27 
   Henry Smith, June 12                           Pearle Brake, June 28 
   Dick Hann, June 14                             Ken Basehore, June 29 
   Bob Fike, June 15                                Nelson Damschroder, June 29 
   Barbie Hause, June 15                         Ken Stoner, June 29 
   June Hostetter, June 18                       Joan Davis, June 30 
 

If you would like to add your birthday to the list, please fill out the sign-up slip in this Newsletter. 

Barbara’s Art Class  
 Please come and PLAY together in art class  
 with Barbara James the 1st and 2nd Thursday  
 of each month 12 to 2pm in the Village Art  
 Center. Prayer, Laughter. Art and You! All are   
 invited. Keith James will be attending and   
 would like some other men to join him. The   
 class will be learning drawing skills. Those with  
 experience and beginners are welcome.  
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Games of Choice:  
Every Saturday at 1PM  

 

Join us for an afternoon of game playing of your 
choice every Saturday in the Atrium from 1-3 
PM. Feel free to bring your own game if you 
would like. Questions: Call Trudy ext. 3048 

Fun & Games 

Hand & Foot Card Players: 
Every Wednesday 

 

Join us every Wednesday at  
1:30 PM in the Village Art Center.  

Questions, call Pat Coutts at 717-512-7868 

 

Bi l l iards:  
Every Monday & Thursday  

Join us every Monday & Thursday at 6:00 PM in 
the Billiards & Game Room Pick-up style games. 

Evening  P inochle :   
Every Tuesday  

Join us at 6 PM in the Village Art Center 
Pick-up style games.   

(Please arrive about 15 minutes early)  

 
Bridge: Every Friday 

 

Join us every Friday 2 to 4 PM in the Village Art 
Center (Please arrive about 1:45 PM)  

Welcoming New Players!  
Call ahead for table seating.  

Call Jay Buffenmyer with any questions  
at 717-641-3266  

BINGO: Every 4th Friday 
 

BINGO will be played every 4th Friday at 1:30 PM 
in the Fellowship Hall. Come and join the fun.  
Reservations suggested. Questions: Call Trudy 
ext. 3048 

Shuff leboard:   
Every Tuesday  

 

 Join us every Tuesday at 7:00 PM in the Game   
 Room. Chairs are available should you wish to  
 just sit and watch and perhaps meet someone   
 new. No reservations needed. All are invited.   
 Questions, call Suzanne Colver at 717-418-1250. 

 COME CHECK OUT THE BRAND NEW  
 SHUFFLEBOARD TABLE! 

    Wii Bowling: Every Monday 
 

 Wii Bowling is held every Monday in the Studio.   
 Games begin at 3 PM & the group is always   
 looking for new players. Please call Judy Cook at   
 717-641-4272 with questions or if you’d like to   
 learn how to play!  

SCRABBLE:  Every Tuesday  
 

Join us in the Village Art Center every Tuesday  
at 2:30 PM for a game of Scrabble.  
Questions, call Trudy Ext. 3048  

Game Day:  
Every 1st & 3rd Friday 

 

Join us every 1st & 3rd Friday at 1:30 PM in the 
Theater Room. We play a selected game, and 

more importantly, have a lot of fun!  
No reservations required.   

Questions: Call Trudy ext. 3048 

    Community Puzzle Tables  
 Several puzzle tables are set up in the Village   

 Art Center. Stop by to work on a puzzle, the   

   door is open to sit and work. 
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Bible Fellowship Luncheon Wednesday June 4th at 10:00am                               DL: ASAP 
 

Name___________________________________  Phone Number____________________  
 

❑ Bus      ❑ Car      ❑ Rollator      ❑ Walker    

  Enter your “First and Last” name on the slip. 

  Make separate checks for EACH activity or event. 

  Make ALL checks for ACTIVITIES & EVENTS payable to LV-ILC. 

  Make ALL LV Auxiliary checks payable to LV Auxiliary. 

  Make ALL Splinter’s Woodshop checks payable to Splinter’s Woodshop. 

  Drop ALL reservation slips in IL Reservation Box 

 Reservation Slips Check List   

Caregiver Support Group - Thursday June 12th at 2PM                                     DL: June 10 
(Theater Room) 
 

Name________________________________   Phone Number____________________ 

Hershey Women’s Connection - Wed. June 11 at Noon                            DL: June 5 
 

Name__________________________________  Phone number____________________ 
 

❑ Bus      ❑ Car      ❑ Rollator      ❑ Walker      ❑ Gluten Free 

Birthday Wishes Sign-Up Slip                                   DL: ASAP 

 
Name __________________________   Birthday _________________  

Mt Gretna Summer Concert Series Sat. July 26th at 7:30pm                             DL: July 9 
(LV Bus Leaves at 6:16pm) 

 

Name__________________________________  Phone number____________________ 
 

❑ Bus      ❑ Car      ❑ Rollator      ❑ Walker        

A Chorus Line Dinner Theater in the fall: Would you be INTERSTED in going?  

Thursday, October 2nd at 11am  
 

 Name _______________________________   Phone __________________________ 

Jukebox Jamboree a Barbershop Show: Sat. Sept. 13 at 3PM                           DL: July 18  
  

Name_______________________________   Phone Number_____________________ 
 

$12 pp  ❑ Check  ________    ❑ Cash _________     
 

❑ Car   ❑ Bus      ❑ Rollator         ❑ Walker     
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Village Voice 
While walking from my car into the Snell Center I saw a penny on the blacktop, I picked it up and added it to 

our coin collection. A penny saved is a penny earned as the saying goes. 
 

As we were growing up I’m sure you remember finding a penny and using it to purchase that sweet penny 

candy treat. My how things have changed! 
 

You’ve probably found pennies everywhere around the house, in every nook and cranny of your parents 

house, as well as the houses of many of your relatives. This doesn’t take into account all of them you’ve 

found on sidewalks, parking lots and any other places you may have been. Remember as a child how much 

fun it was to bury your hands under and along the side of the cushions on sofas and chairs in the living rooms 

of family and friends? What really made it fun was the anticipation of finding dimes, nickels or the thrill of 

finding a quarter,… WOW!! 
 

Now the penny is in danger of becoming extinct, as happened to our county’s half cent coin in 1857. Does 

anyone care? 
 

According to press reports, each penny costs nearly four cents to make, equating to a cost of something like 

$85 million dollars to produce nearly 3.2 billion pennies last year. And where did all the pennies go? 
 

Pennies are jingling around in countless pockets and purses around the country, gathering dust in furniture 

drawers and heaven only knows how many are under car seats or have found their way into our washer and 

dryer. 
 

While doing my research for this article, I came across this philosophical question, “If someone offers you a 

penny for your thoughts, and you give them your two cents worth, what happens to the other penny?” 
 

Remember the half pennies I spoke of? Online search shows US half pennies currently are worth from $65 by 

collectors, to an 1806 minted one with a $225 price tag, so you may want to hang on to some of those pennies 

you have in your jar. 
 

In closing, let me add this phrase, “A penny for your thoughts”, NAW! I’ll keep my penny thank you!” 
 

Bye for now, 

El Foore   
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Mixed Art w/Cindy - Friday June 13th & 27th at 5:30pm  -                                    DL: ASAP 
 

Name________________________________________   Phone______________________ 
 

❑ June 13th       ❑ June 27th  

Ladies Afternoon Tea - Monday July 28th at 1:30pm - (pg.     )                 DL:  ASAP 
 

Name________________________________  Phone number_____________________   

3rd Tuesday Shopping - June 17th at 9:30am (pg. 39)                                         DL: ASAP 
 

Name__________________________________  Phone number______________________  
 

❑ Bus      ❑ Car      ❑ Rollator      ❑ Walker 

40 Diners - Friday June 13th at 12:15pm - (pg.    )                              DL: ASAP  
 

Name__________________________________  Phone number______________________  
 

❑ Bus      ❑ Car      ❑ Rollator      ❑ Walker     

HOB - Tuesday June 24th at 12:30pm - (pg.       )                             DL: ASAP  
 

Name__________________________________  Phone number______________________  
 

❑ Bus      ❑ Car      ❑ Rollator      ❑ Walker        

 Barbara’s Art Class Thursday June 5th & 12th at 12:00pm in the Village Art Center  

 

 Name _______________________________   Phone __________________________ 
 

 June 5th   June 12th 

BINGO Friday June 27th at 1:30 (pg.        )                                                                DL: ASAP 

 
 

Name________________________________   Phone Number____________________ 

UNTO - Thursday June 19th at 8:30am (pg. 40)                                         DL: ASAP 

 

Name________________________________   Phone Number____________________ 

AARP Smart Driver Course: June 12th & 13th at 12:30pm                                   DL ASAP  

 

Name________________________________   Phone Number____________________ 
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Trash Recycle Page 
Londonderry Village Trash 
We have a great group of dedicated residents who pick up trash at the duplexes and cottages every 
Tuesday and Friday in all kinds of weather all year around including holidays.    
(Apartments work differently for trash pickup since they have a common area for trash) 
 

There are two teams starting at 8 AM and within an hour all of the duplex and cottage trash is picked 
up and taken to the barn and put in the big containers. It sure beats having the large trash trucks on 
our streets any time of the day.  
 

There are six residents that regularly make up the trash teams, along with some substitutes. They 
can always use substitutes to fill in when necessary. If you would like to join the trash detail as a  
regular or as a substitute, contact El Foore at 717-574-3002. Thank you trash teams for your service 
to Londonderry Village. 
 

Recycle 
One important function that our residents are committed to is recycling. There are six residents that 

pickup recyclables every Thursday from the duplexes and cottages, including holidays. An exception 
would be newspapers and cardboard during wet weather. Can you imagine handling wet newspaper 

and cardboard? Mushy & slimy. In wet weather, hold newspaper & cardboard to a future dry Thursday.   

(Apartments work differently for all recyclables since they have a common area to put recyclables)   
 

Ivan Hanson administers our recyclable program. He keeps us up to date on what can be recycled.  
They can always use additional resident help on Thursdays for pick up and sorting recyclables. If you 
have an interest and want to help, even if it is only once in a while, contact Ivan Hanson at  
717-813-3418. If you can’t commit full time, you may want to be a substitute helper.   
 

We like to recycle as much as possible to keep items out of landfills. We also receive some funds for 
recyclables that go to the Good Samaritan Fund.  Thanks to the dedicated recyclable teams for your 
service to Londonderry Village. If you have any questions about what items are recyclable, contact Ivan.  
 

Your IL trash men are like postal workers – through wind, rain, snow and all kinds of weather we will 
pick up trash. We even include holidays in our schedule. One reminder please tie your bags shut.  
Thanks, your trash men! 
 

If you would like to Volunteer for Thursday recycling  please contact Ivan at 717-813-3418. 
 

FOX RUN RESIDENTS:  
Put your recycling outside your garage door on Thursday by 8 AM.  
Trash on Tuesday and Friday at the same place and time.  
Check your recycle sheet for more details. Thanks, Ivan 
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Auxiliary 2025-2026 Annual Project Donor Form 
       

 Name: ___________________________________________________  
 

 Address: _________________________________________________  
 

 Donation Amount $ ________________________________________       

Below is a clip off slip to use for a donation for the 2025-26 project.  
Any donation amount will be appreciated.  

Place it in an envelope marked “Auxiliary Project” &  
drop it in the reservations box in the Snell Community Center.  

Camp Swatara & Miniature Golf: Monday, July 21 at 11:15am                              DL: July 3  
  
Name_______________________________   Phone Number_____________________ 
 

$9 pp  ❑ Check  ________    ❑ Cash _________    Golf  (# of players) __________ 
 

❑ Bus     ❑ Rollator      ❑ Walker    ❑ Car  (extra seat available) _________________    

Mt. Gretna: Million Dollar Quartet Thursday July 17th at 2PM                            DL: June 27  
  
Name_______________________________   Phone Number_____________________ 
 

$40 pp  ❑ Check  ________    ❑ Cash _________     
 

❑ Car   ❑ Bus      ❑ Rollator         ❑ Walker     
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LV Auxiliary News 
Village Boutique 

 

Hours: Monday, Wed., Friday & Sat. 1pm to 4pm 
 

Happy Fathers Day to all of our Fathers and Father figures of Londonderry Village. Our June "Special" will 
be: ALL men's clothes, shoes, ties and belts will be 1/2 price in honor of your special day. Come in and 
enjoy shopping in the Boutique.   

Special Project 
 

This year and next year, the Auxiliary's major project is the Londonderry Village Sidewalk/Walking 
Paths Improvement Project. This project will construct wide, unobstructed sidewalks with no gaps or 
dead ends to connect all parts of Londonderry Village. In addition to enhancing connectivity, the 
sidewalks and walking paths will promote wellness, mental health and social activity, and improve 
safety and campus appeal.  
 
Many thanks to all who purchased subs/sandwiches for our most recent fundraiser. A profit of over $1000 
was realized. Special thanks to Lynn Duffy who coordinated the sale-she is one organized lady!  
 
We also want to thank those of you who participated in the Pot Pie Fundraiser as a profit of over $400 was 
made. Special thanks to Gayle Kohl who coordinated her second fundraiser of the year.  
 

Lastly, we are most appreciative of our supporting churches and the key persons who faithfully attend our 
meetings and carry information back to their church.  
 

Did you know that over the past 47 years, the Auxiliary has donated over $1,262,370,21 to the Village for a 
multitude of projects? At the May Quarterly Meeting Bill Moulfair provided an overview of some of the more 
recent projects. Here are just a few examples of the projects completed over the past 25 years:  
 

     1997-98 Wheelchair Van $18,000         2011-13 Automatic Door Project $60,000  
     1996-99 Tranquil Terrace $100,000    2021 Broda Chairs/Furniture $11,450  
     2003 Fitness Center $39,155     2022 Refrigerator/Freezer Convenience Store $11,876  
     2005 Care Tracker $57,423     2007-09 Greenhouses $100,000    
     2022 New Letters for Outside Signs $12,332   2010 Passenger Van $75,000     
     2024 Memory Care Unit $25,000  
 

Space does not allow us to begin to list all of the items purchased over the years, but as you can see from the 
examples listed, the Auxiliary has contributed a lot of money to many worthwhile projects. The bulk of the 
items purchased were less than $5000. If you would want to see a more complete listing, see Bill Moulfair.  
 

Dates to Remember:  
  August 2 - Quarterly Meeting in the DiMatteo Worship Center at 9:00am  
  November 1 - Quarterly Meeting in the DiMatteo Worship Center at 9:00am  
  September - Watch for the Apple Dumpling Sale  
  October 25 - Bazaar  
 

Nominations Needed: 
We are still in need of persons who are willing to volunteer for officer positions in the Auxiliary. We are in 
need of candidates for vice-president and secretary. The pay is not the best, but the rewards are HUGE! Just 
let one of the officers know if you are interested or would like more information.  


